SLT Meeting 
12/12/2022

Attending:    Bonnie Ranum                    Dave Hanson                     Bev Enger
                       Pastor Duane Coates.        Bill Bertram                       Lori Glazer
                       Mike Watterson.                Dale Neuberger                Pastor Paul Lint
                       Anita Tulp                            Katy Van Dyke.                Phil Mueller
                       Jan McCarthy (on-line)      Marylee Nielson (on-line)
                       Randi Watterson, Recorder

Devotion:  Pastor Coates gave a devotion regarding “planting seeds for the future”.

Mike Watterson moved to accept the minutes from the 11/14/2022 meeting, 2nd by Bev Enger – approved.

Pastor’s Report 
                                
Youth Director Compensation Conversation:                                                                                                         Pastor Paul Lint and Brenda Lint have requested that their compensation as Youth Directors be donated directly to the Youth Group.
After much discussion, Anita Tulp moved that $1,000 be added as a line item to the 2023 Church Budget for the Youth Group, 2nd by Phil Mueller. Motion carried. This is to be separate from the Lints’ compensation as Youth Directors.

Church Website Update:  The church website has been cleaned up and reformatted by Tyler, a VCSU student.

Usher/Greeting Job Description Update:  Bev Enger has been working with Pastor Duane regarding organizing a list of volunteers to act as Ushers and Greeters.
  
January SLT Meeting Date/Time:  The January meeting of the SLT will be on Wednesday, January 11th at 5:30 pm.
The new members will decide the time and date of future meetings.




Office Administrator Search Update: (Clarification on Sick Leave & Vacation Time)
It was decided that the Job Description for the Office Administrator will remain the same.  The position will be advertised through Job Service North Dakota.


  
Old Business

Treasurer Position (Marylee Nielson):   
Marylee has not heard back from Rhonda Marshall regarding the Treasurer Position.

Worship Technology Update:
Pastor Coates, Lance Drevecky, Collin and Garrett Hoff have met and are requesting that a Technology Booth be created in the NW corner of the sanctuary. The estimated cost is $1200.  Mike Watterson moved to accept this request, 2nd by Bill Bertram. Motion carried. The Garrett Hoff family generously donated a new laptop to be used as a necessary tool to update the worship technology.

Piano Task Force Update/Recommendation:   Lance Drevecky advised that the piano in the choir loft and the piano in the front of the sanctuary need to be tuned regularly.  The piano in the Sunrise room and the piano in the dining room are not used as often, and therefore, would not need to be tuned as often. 

Memorial Committee Update:  A need arose for a Memorial Committee, consisting of no more than 3 members, to be formed to recognize and properly distribute the gifts received by the Memorial Fund. The Finance Committee of Epworth’s SLT will have the responsibility of overseeing the Memorial Committee and all gifts, whether in monetary or physical form. The primary tasks of the Memorial Committee are listed in the Job Description for this committee.  Darlene Mueller will consider who might be qualified and willing to be part of this committee. Phil Mueller moved to accept the creation of this new committee, 2nd by Bev Enger.
Motion carried.




Gift Opportunity List Update:  Mike Watterson and Marylee Nielson created a Gift Opportunity List to be included in the December Newsletter.  No one has responded by giving toward something on this list, at this time.
  
New Business
 
Church Pictorial Directory Discussion:    Pastor Coates presented information regarding the possibility of creating a Digital Church Pictorial Directory.  This project would take place in late Spring or Fall of 2023.  Bev Enger moved to approve the creation of a new Church Pictorial Directory, 2nd by Anita Tulp. Motion carried.

Christmas Eve Offering Designation:   After discussion, Mike Watterson moved to donate the Christmas Eve Offering to Rydell Samuelson, a ministerial student, for his expenses and schooling, 2nd by Bev Enger.  Motion carried.

Workgroup Reports

Financial Report:   Marylee stated that apportionments have been paid quarterly and there is enough money for the next payment.
Anita Tulp questioned where money given to the Endowment Fund went, as it was not listed in the financial report.  Marylee will talk to Niki regarding this.  Phil Mueller moved to accept the Financial Report, 2nd by Mike Watterson. Motion carried.

2023 Budget Update:  After discussion, it was decided to table acceptance of the 2023 budget until the January SLT meeting.


Ongoing Signature Ministries:

Epworth Holy Grounds:     Mike Watterson reported that $32,750 has been donated to Epworth UMC, by Epworth Holy Grounds, as of November 2022.





Great Plains Food Bank:   It was decided that Epworth UMC would no longer 
accept food supplies from the Great Plains Food Bank for the monthly Open Table Meal served at the church.  Anita Tulp stated that the December Open Table meal will be the final meal for which she will be available to cook.  It was noted that very few community members have taken part in this meal, since the COVID epidemic began.

We Love Washington School:   The beverages donated for the Washington School teachers were delivered by Dave Hanson and Pastor Coates and much appreciated!  A hats, mittens and scarves drive is underway.

Valley City State University:  MLK Volunteers will be available for church projects on January 16, 2023.  It was suggested that they could do some painting and help with the moving of sanctuary pews.

Meeting adjourned.


Respectfully submitted,


Randi Watterson, Recorder



	


